Georgia Department of Natural Resources

2 Martin Luther King Jr. Dr., S.E., East Floyd Tower, Atlanta, Georgia 30334
Chris Ciark, Commissioner

Reply To:
Environmental Protection Division F. Allen Barnes, Director
Suite 400 Environmental Protection Division

19 Martin Luther King, Jr. Dr. S.W. {404) 656-4713

Atlanta, Georgia 30334
{404) 657-6136

November 20, 2009

Mr. Thomas Fry
Directorate of Public Works/Environmental Branch

US Army/HQ 3" Inf. Div.
1550 Frank Cochran Dr. Bldg. 1137
Fort Stewart, Georgia 31314-4927

Subject: Former ASTs 7001 & 7003, Bulk Facility - HAA-09, Release #3 - Hunter Army
Airfield, Savannah, Georgia

Dear Mr. Fry:

The Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) has reviewed the October 29, 2009
Corrective Action Plan — Part B Addendum #1 submitted by ARCADIS for the petroleum release
at the former ASTs referenced above. EPD approves of the CAP-Part B Addendum #1
contingent on the following:

« The estimated extent of excavation shown on Figure 3-1 does not appear to be exactly
consistent with the area of soil and groundwater impacts determined from the recent
investigation. Therefore, the proposed excavation at former AST 7003 and at former
AST 7001 should be sure to include the area around FP-06 and GW-02, and the area
around FP-13 and SB-33, respectively.

« After backfilling, monitoring wells should be installed at FP-06 and FP-04 in addition to
the monitoring wells proposed on Figure 3-1.

According to the approved milestone schedule, the excavation activities and monitoring well
installation should be completed by the middle of January 2010. Please contact our office if you

have any comments or questions.
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